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Autumn 2006 

School of Art 
The State of the Art School 

SCHOLARSHIPS, AWARDS + HONORS 
presented during Spring Quarter 2006 
Significant Achievement Awards - Undergraduate Students 
Kristin Batt Painting+ Drawing, Milnor Roberts Scholarship 
Elizabeth Buschmann Ceramics, Milnora Roberts Scholarship 
Leah Choi Photography, Ruth E. Pennington Endowed Scholarship 
Maya Foo Art History, Louis and Katherine Marsh Scholarship in Art 
Allen Lau Visual Communication Design, Boyer and Elizabeth Bole Gonzales Scholarship 
Stacy Vogel Art History, Rollin Austin Scholarship 

Significant Achievement Awards - Graduate Students 
Steven Bunn Art History, Lloyd W. Nordstrom Art Scholarship 
Kirk Lang Metals, Boyer and Elizabeth Bole Gonzales Scholarship 
Michael Simi Ceramics, Kottler/Noritake Endowed Scholarship 

Special Recognition Awards - Undergraduate Students 
Jonathan Hudak Painting+ Drawing, SoA Scholarship 
Spencer Kelliher Photography, SoA Scholarship 
Christina Koehn Visual Communication Design, SoA Scholarship 
Claire Kohler Visual Communication Design, SoA Scholarship 
Holly Lendosky Metals, SoA Scholarship 
Ashley Lyon Ceramics, SoA Scholarship 
Michael Ross Photography, SoA Scholarship 
Lanning Shields Photography, SoA Scholarship 
Emily Voreis Visual Communication Design, SoA Scholarship 

Special Recognition Awards - Graduate Students 
Suzanne Beal Art History, SoA Scholarship 
Rajesh Bhat Art History, SoA Scholarship 
Jason Campbell VlsuatCommunlcatlon Design, SoA Scholarship 
Gayle Clemens Art History, SoA Scholarship 
Aitana De La Jara Painting+ Drawing, SoA Scholarship 
Melanie Enderle Art History, SoA Scholarship 
Lenore Hietkamp Art History, SoA Scholarship 
Nadia Jackinsky-Horrell Art History, SoA Scholarship 
Renee Mertz Art History, SoA Scholarship 
Mark Parson Visual Communication Design, SoA Scholarship 
Claire Putney Fibers, SoA Scholarship 
Catherine Roche Art History, SoA Scholarship 
James Ryan Sculpture, SoA Scholarship 
Anne Salicet>Collins Art History, SoA Scholarship 
Nancy Stoaks Art History, SoA Scholarship 
Matthew Vanhorn Ceramics, SoA Scholarship 
Ashley Verplank Art History, SoA Scholarship 

Graduating with Excellence Awards - Undergraduate Students 
Satoko Berg Fibers, Olive F. Lockitch Award 
Erin Corrales-Diaz Art History, Thelma I. Pell Award 
Andrew Allen Visual Communication Design, Boyer and Elizabeth Bole Gonzales Award 

Graduating with Excellence Awards - Graduate Students 
Stephanie Pierce Painting+ Drawing, Doris Totten Chase Award 
Tivon Rice Sculpture, Doris Totten Chase Award 
Elizabeth Bryant Art History, Parnassus Award 
Dawn Glinsmann Art History, Parnassus Award 

Excellence in Teaching Award 
Matthew Mitros Ceramics, Boyer and Elizabeth Bole Gonzales Award 
Suzanne Breidenbach Art History, Jeannette C. Killian Award 

Director's Award for Exceptional Contributions by a 
Graduate or Undergraduate Student 
Scott Hopkins Painting+ Drawing I Art History 

Graduating with Honors - Art History Undergraduates 
Anna Bazzi 
Erin Corrales-Oiaz 
James Hopkins 
Aimee Meyer 
Kasandra Rabatin 
Roberta Simpson 

Undergraduate Research Awards - College of Arts & Sciences 
Elizabeth Buschmann, Ashley Lyon, and Charles Thomas Ceramics 
Alan Marts Photography 
Adam Satushek Photography 

Dean's Medal- College of Arts & Sciences 
Erin Corrales-Diaz Art History 

Notes from the Director 

As we start the 200&D7 academic school year, 
we are looking forward to a number ol adjustments 
within our school. You will read in this issue's 
Transitions that there have been a number ol 
departures in our !acuity and staff. I am sorry to 
see that these people have moved on, but they 
are taking on new roles and I wish them all the 
best. 

One thing not mentioned in our transitions, 
but which will make a big difference, is a 
substantial upgrade to the technology within the 
building. The University has mandated that all 
buildings be wired with high-speed internet and 
the Art Building was one of the first to benefit 
from this half-million dollar upgrade. This is 
especially significant for our operations within 
the School of Art, as we depend more and more 
on advanced technology in the creation, 
manipulation and accession of digital images in 
all three divisions. Ten years ago we relied on 
just a few pods of computers and printers spread 
throughout the School. Today we have the largest 
and best equipped computer lab on campus, 
used by students in over 30 departments, as well 
as by numerous programs within the School, lor 
instruction, resourcing and printing of large and 
complex digital files on large-format archival 
plotters. Studen!Scan VISualize their solutions 
laster with greater detail and clarity than ever 
before. To take a look at the School of Art 
Computer Center ISOACC), visit: http://art. 
washington.edu/soacc/index.html. 

Another positive result of this upgrade is 
increased transfer speeds for moving newly 
created digital images to our Visual Services 
database and then on to instructors and students 
lor art and design history courses. In the past 
students had to come to the building to review 
course-related images, but most classes now 
have these images online. You have read in 
previous Artifacts editions that we are digitizing 
parts ol our Slide Library to better serve faculty, 
students and the greater University community. 
To date we have scanned and cataloged over 
I 0,000 slides, providing teaching and review 
images for over two dozen courses. Our hope is 
to continue this process so that luture classes 
will all be taught using digital technology. 

We have had support from a lew patrons and 
have written a few grants to assist us with this 
important task but would appreciate your help to 
achieve our goals more quickly. You may target 
your contribution to the Slide Library as a general 
fund, or donate to your specific area of interest. 
Thank you for considering a contribution and I 
look lorward to telling you more about our 
technology upgrades as they are implemented. 

ChristopllerOzubko 
Director, UWSchoolofArt 
Alison+ Glen Milliman Endowed Chair In Art 



Faculty, Staff+ Student notes 
Cynth a a Boa:el AsSfXiate Professor, Aft Historywa_s awa~ded a nine-

~s~0~ fn~~~i~~~n~a~~; B~~~dahi~~ ~e~~;~~ftU~h~~~j~~f ~ill 
ritual items imrarted from Ch1na to J_apan in the n1nth century. 

~ft~ ~~t~a~ ~~~~~~~;~~~~:r~~~;v~~=~dp~~~~h"~~ 
Kina:, Renee '!1ertz, Catherine Roche, and Anne Saliceti-Collinsl, 
~Po~ §~~t:~~;rc~Q86."Y to Japan on an eleven-<fay study 

Susan Casteras Professor, Art History will present a paper in a 
panel t~ed "Viewing !he Past in ~nq throu~ ~re-Rapha_el~e 

~~~~"s~e~eu~i~~r~t~i~~~f~~~~?p~p~1~Tn:U~~~~{f;, 
M~libu, in October ~006. ~ a former r~c1p1ent of the Woodrow 
W1lson Doctoral OJssertatJon Fellowship 1n Women's Studies, 
she _has been profiled at http:/,lwww.woodrow.org/fellows/ 
prof1les.php. 

~o~~J(ln;:~a:~~e c~~~':~,;';{;'~r~:~~~~7,;;:5~er:;, Pan 
pubh_shed by MIT Press, earned an Honorable Mention 1n the 
Architecture and Urban Pla~ni~g ca~egory of the 2005 
Professio.naVScholarly Publishing Dl\~ision Annual Awards 
~~~i~~~:~n presented by the Association of American 

~ebecca Cummins Associate Professor; Photo~raphy participated 

~: ~~~~~ ~~~;v:t i~h~9~1o~J.~a~~'lhe ~~~n~Or~si~~~ of 

~B9~h~~:~~~~~e~ ~Jo~~a~.g~:~~~r:~~~~:shf~f~;~ber 
res1dency at P1lchu~k Glass School, Stanwo~d, ~unng M~y 
2006, and her public art work, Aperture Projection Sundta/, 
opened at the Montlake Branch of Seattle Public Library in 
August 2006. 
A July 2006 show a_t Francine Seders Gallery, Seattle, titled 
Wor~ by G~//ery Artists. included Michael Da1ley Prof~s~or 
Emefltus, Pamting+ Drawmg, Denzil Hurley Professor, Pamtmg + 
Drawing, Robert Jones Professor Emeritus, Painting+ Drawing, and 
Dlivia Britt '04. 
Julia Freeman MFA Student, Abers received an invitation to show 
her work in Seoul, South Korea, this autumn and was awarded 
a grant to install h~r work in the outdoor sculpture park at 
the Port Angeles Fme Arts Center. 
Ellen Garvens Associate (tofessor, Photography received a R9yalty 
Research Fund Award 1n June _2006 to support her project 
titled •Photoa:raphing prosthe~cs;orthotics in TtJailand, L_aos 
and Cam~1a.~ Her work, which Includes recordmg _narratives 
by the patients she photographs, will take place dunng Winter 
Quarter 2007. 

~J;~~ i~o~da~~~~tz~e~~o~~-~~c~as~~~a~r~:~~~~O~~~i~s 
for lJW students and faculty. Her tnp was sponsored in ~art 

~i~~:~Bi~es7g~~~b~~~f~~o~~t~~d ~~~~nftfea~~s, and lien 

Philip Govedart As~iate Professor, Painting+ ~rawing has a solo 
exhibit at Hampshire C~lle~e, Amher_s~. _dunn~ September 

~~~e.~~~~e~~~~~~?~af ~e~~~~~lei!.aCa~~. 
in January 2007. 
Nadia Jackinsky~Horrell an_d Ashley Ver~lank MA Students, Arl 
History each rece1ved a Smithsonian Institution Graduate 
Student Fellowship to fun_d ten weeks of research. Verplank 

~}d~:~~;i~~~ ~~~iJ~n~~:i~=~ue~~~r ~~~J:r0~~~~~~~m 
Jackinsky-Horrell will be doing her research on Alutiiq masks 
at the National Museum of Natural History during Winter 
Quarter 2007. 

~~i;is~~~~~f~=i~rits~~~;~~d~~a~i: ~~~":u~ 
~t~~~·E~~fi:r~T!e;et~~n~~~~~~~~ ~~s-s~i:;~~:ry 
acquired by Princeton Unwersity .Art Museum. Lin was awarded 
a research grant by the lJW Institute for Ethnic Studies for an 
ongoing research project on 19th-century Ch~nese railro~d 
workers 1n the US; he _was .a panelist for a Ch1na symp~~~~m 
at Pacific Lutheran Umversity, Tacoma; and he was a VISiting 
artist at University of the Arts, Philadelphia. 

~~~n~~d!~ t~sy~rt;.e~fu§:a~~i~bli~~~~:v§u~mit 
K·1.2 in May 2006 as a fundraiser for the school's artist~rr 
residence program. 
Alden Mason Professor Emen"tus, Painting+ Drawint had a one­
man show at Foster ;White Gallery, Seattle, dunng May 2006. 
Helen O'Toole Associate Pro_tessor, Painting+ Drawin~ had a solo 
5~o~a~~~dth~:~~l ~~iP~b~8.dges Gallery, eattle, from 

Christopher O~ubko Professor, Visual Commt~nication Oes~'h has 
6~c6ptJa: 2~~~~ear term as SoA D1rector, whic began 

Aldo Takamori Professor, Ceramics received a Royalty Research 
Fund Scholar Award in June 2006 to support h1s project titled 

~:i~;~t o~run~-:~a~ac;;;v~~ ~~~~~~tlJt ~;:Oo ~~:s in 
Ceram1c Art of AA.io Takamori at the Tacoma Art a'useum 

t6~~~ha?g,~~~~ 2f~~lfend :/gu~k~~~~t~/~g~~~l 
review of these showsA~tled ~e Evolution of Ceramist Akio 
TakarllOfi, • was in the .::.eattle Times on 07 July 2006. He was 
elected a fellow of the American Craft Council in 2006. 

~mJ! ~";rJ~ ~~}s~~e;~'tJ~fr:l ~Wai~s~%~16~~ 
2~ Special Project Grant.. She will use these grants to 
make and exhibit a series of Interactive soft sculptures, which 
will be on view during spring 2007 at Harborview Medical 
Center. 

:~~i:=~~esn :'rJm ~~~~h~~~JJ~;t~a~fn~~~~~en 
University Professor for a five-year term. 

:~i~ ~rro61f=:n:i~r:,~~~1: ~~~i~PA:ri 
~~1d~~~~~:s~~~~d f~n~~ls f?cir a~;~~~~~f f;~~~~f~~ 
Exposition. In May 2006 she was appointed to the Bill Holm 
Endowed Professorship. During A~gust 2006 she took four 
students to Indianapolis and Washington, DC, to see exhibits 
of Northwest Coast Native art. 
Yasmi Wisecarver Undertraduate Student, Painting+ Drawing was 
admitted with scholarship to the Pont Avon School of 
g~~~!';~Qb6_ Art in Pans, France, for study during Summer 

School of Art 

On Saturday, I 0 June 2006, the SoA held its Graduation Celebration for undergraduate and 
graduate students in the class of 2005-2006. This year the event was held in Kane Hall. Families 
and friends filled the auditorium where Greg Kucera '80, owner of Greg Kucera Gallery, gave 
an inspirational commencement address to congratulate the 279 undergraduate and 25 graduate 
students who, with hard work and a creative spirit, completed their degrees. Our students will 
long remember his words of advice and encouragement. The following were his closing remarks. 

Be fearless, but listen to your conscience. Be wildly, passionately, creative but also thoughtful 
and smart. Look upon your gifts as valuable and precious but lead yourself not into the idolatry 
of the self. Support your colleagues and they will support you. Thank your families and loved 
ones for their support. Approach the world as adults but with the freshness of a child's curiosity. 
Learn from the past but don't dwell in it. The future is the place to be. And you are our 
future ... starting now. 

ROMA 
REPORTA 
In Spring Quarter 
2006 ten under­
graduate and three 
graduate students 
participated in Art 
History's annual study 
abroad program in 
Rome, this year led by Christine Gottler Associale Professor, Art History. 
Two courses were offered: a broader course on key monuments 
and major urban projects in the city of Rome and a more specialized 
course on the interrelationship between the arts, sciences and 
religion in early modern Italy and Rome. Themes included cu~ images 
and decorative styles of the new religious orders, the rediscovery 
and reuse of medieval art, and the emergence of a new emotional 
culture at the end of the sixteenth century. The group examined, for 
instance, how the new cosmological discoveries affected ways of 
seeing. Particularly enjoyable and great learning experiences were 
communal undertakings on the field trips: the study of the great 
astrological cycles in Padua, Ferrara, and Caprarola; the civic 
monuments in Siena and Florence; and the very special aesthetics 
of the Venetian Renaissance. Other places in Italy were visited on 
the few "free" weekends, and the large student apartment in the 
Palazzo Pia turned into a laboratory of art historical research and 
a center of hospitality and culinary delights. 

Christop~er Ozubko P~fessor, Visual Communication Design led his second 
Explorallon Seminar 1n Rome from 21 August to 22 September 
2006. He was again assisted by Lisa Schultz '03, who provided the 
students with art historical preparation. The students are taking two 
classes: "Type I Form I Function: A Typographic Survey of Rome" 
and "The Power of Images: The Art of Propaganda." Judi Clark 
Director of Academic Advising and Student SeNices, who was visiting the 
Rome Center to better understand what it offers students, joined 
the group for some of their field trips and shared her art historical 
knowledge as well. 

During Autumn Quarter 2006 the 12th Annual Studio Art Rome 
Program is being led by Jamie Walker Professor, Ceramics and Curt 
Labitzke Associate Professor, Printmaking. Three graduate students and 
twenly<Jne undergraduate students are participating. We look forward 
to a report in the next newsletter of their adventures. 

Please help 

m:JUJIJ. 
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SAVE THE DATE: 
27 April 2007 
From 2-7pm on Friday, 27 April 
2007, the SoA will join with its art 
partners-Music, Dance, Drama, 
DXARTS, the Meany Theater, and 

the Henry Art Gallery-in an All 

Arts Open House and 

Washington Weekend 

Extravaganza. Last year's alumni 
barbecue was a huge success and 
this year we plan to make it even 
bigger and better. 

CERAMICS+ EDUCATION 

Ceramics Program students played an active role in 
the National Council on Education for the Ceramic Arts 
INCECAJ Conference, which was held in Portland during 
March 2006. Five of the six awards given in the 
conference's Regional Student Juried Exhibition were 
won by SoA entrants: Amy Johnson MFA S/udent, Jamie 
Potter '06, Michael Simi MFA Studenl, Sylwia Turr Post­
Bac Student, and Jasmine Zimmerman '06. One of the 
three Regina Brown Undergraduate Student Fellowships 
was won by Ashley Lyon '06. Matthew Mitros '06 curated 
a show titled Sensibility at the Ash Street Project, which 
garnered wide praise as the most engaging and 
challenging show during the conference. The exhibit 
included the work of Doug Jeck Associate Professor, Ceramics 
and Tim Roda '04. 

SCHOLARSHIPS FOR SCHOLARS VII 

The Ceramics Program will hold their seventh 
annual Scholarships for Scholars celebration 
during February 2007. If you are not already 
on the mailing list for this event and would 
like to be, contact Jamie Walker Professor, 
Ceramics at jwalk@u.washington.edu. 

STF grants 
The SoA has once again received Student Technology Fee grants. 
Mark Rector Manager of Information Technology Services applied for 
and received $106,511 to fund upgrades to hardware and 
software in the So/l:s Computer Center. James McMurray Instructional 
Technician II, Metals applied for and received $39,855 to purchase 
a new laser cutter and to refurbish a 3D wax printer that was 
purchased with a 2002 STF grant. 

Metals Program Update 
by Christopher Ozubko Director, SoA 
In our Transitions article you read about Professor Mary 

Hu's retirement from the University after teaching in 

the Metals Program for 26 years. Unfortunately, our 

loss will present a challenge in the near future for students 

in the program. The Metals program has had a proud 

history spanning over 90 years with numerous luminaries 

that have brought national recognition. I want to thank 

Mary for h er contributions and for bringing the program 

to this point. 

It is our intention to offer the best experience to 

current majors in the Metals Program and help them 

complete their degrees, but, without faculty in place , I 

have had to place a moratorium on incoming students 

until the School has the necessary resources to offer a 

rigorous and high quality curriculum. During the 

upcoming year I will work closely with the co - chairs in 

the Division of Art to create a taskforce to assess the 

current situation and strategize ways to best position the 

program in the School. This task force will seek the 

opinions of students, alumni and faculty. 

We are now at a point of transition where we wish 

to move the Metals program towards the same quality 

and prominence that it has seen in its illustrious past. 

It is my hope and desire, as well as the faculty's, that the 

School will see a positive result within the next two years. 

Through this transition year I ask for your support and 

encouragement to assist us in our endeavor to integrate 

metals within our School, University and region. 



TRANSITIONS 
Dick law Instructional Technician II, Ceramics retired in June 2006 after thirty years of service to the SoA 
(we mistakenly said it was only twenty-seven years in the last newsletter). He is already enjoying his 
retirement by traveling. The person moving into that position is John Taylor. John has a BA from Alfred 
University and an MFA from the University of Massachusetts/ Amherst. He moved to the Northwest ten 
years ago and has been actively teaching and running his own studio business, Taylor Ti le. 

The Academic Advising and Student Services Office in the SoA has seen a number of changes in the 
last six months. Autumn Yoke Academic Adviser was hired in March 2006 to replace Kate Bagley, who had 
departed to become a fulftime mother. Yoke came to the SoA after several years of working with students 
in the School of Music. She is now the primary adviser for undergraduates in Fibers, Photography, and 
Painting+ Drawing. Lori Moskal AcademicAdviserresigned in May 2006 so that she could join her husband 
in San Diego, CA, and attend graduate school there. After some reorganization, the office hired Meg 
Zabielski Program Coordinator. 

Kathleen Moles Program Coordinator. Art Media Center left the SoA after seven years to take the position of 
Curator of Art at the Whatcom Museum of History and Art in Bellingham. 

Among faculty, Riley Brewster Assistant Professor. Painting + Drawing and John Rousseau Assistant Professor, 
Visual Communication Design departed in June. Shih·shan Susan Huang Assistant Professor, Art History has left 
the SoA to take a position at Rice University in Houston, TX. Mary Hu Professor. Metals will retire at the end 
of Autumn Quarter 2006. 

The Division of Design welcomes Sang-gyeun Ahn as an assistant professor in its Industrial Design 
Program. Ahn holds three degrees in design: his first is from KookMin University in Seoul, Korea, where 
he received his undergraduate degree in Design in 1996 with a specialization in Metals; his first graduate 
degree in Industrial Design is from Purdue University, where he received his master's in 2000; and his 
third degree is an MFA in Industrial Design from the University of Illinois/Urbana-Champaign, which he 
received in 2002. Ahn has also had extensive professional experience as a product designer during the 
1990s for Kia Motors and the Korean Institute of Design. He has received some of the most distinguished 
awards in the Industrial Design profession, the latest being the Luminary Award (grand prize) in the 2005 
international Red Dot Design Competition (http://www.red-dot.de), and in 2002 he won the Grand Prize 
in the 6th International Bicycle Design Competition. 

This year the Division of Art History is fortunate to welcome two outstanding scholars in the field of Italian 
art to its faculty. The husband and wife team come to the SoA from Michigan State University. Estelle 
lingo, whose research centers on Italian Baroque sculpture, received her PhD from Brown University. 
She is the recipient of many awards and honors, the latest of which is a Rush H. Kress Fellowship for 
the 2006-2007 academic year. Professor Lingo will be doing research at the Villa I Tatti, Florence, Italy, 
during this period. Stuart lingo has an equally impressive record and has received high commendations 
for his research and teaching. He received his PhD from Harvard University and specializes in Italian 
Renaissance painting and architecture. His latest research focuses on late Renaissance/ early modern 
Italian art , most notably Bronzino, Vasari and Barocci. During Autumn Quarter 2006 he is teaching a 
class titled "The Corpus of Renaissance Art: The Ideal Body and Representation , 1400-1600.' 

~1/ffJlBil 
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ICOGRADA at UW 

HONORJNG STAFF 

This year three SoA staff members were nominated for the 
WI Distinguished Staff Award: MaryEllen Anderson Program 
Coordinator, Art History, Mark Rector Manager of Information 
Technology Services, and Michael Van Horn Instructional Technician 
1/, Photography. All nominees were honored at a reception on 
14 February 2006. 

MaryEllen Anderson, who is also known as Art History's 
secretary and graduate program-advisor, was chosen as 
one of only four individuals from throughout the University 
to receive the Distinguished Staff Award. The award was 
presented at the IJW's Annual Recognition Ceremony on 08 
June 2006. An article about MaryEllen appeared in the 01 
June 2006 issue of University Week (see link at 
http:/ / uwnews.org/uweek/Awards2006/ p/toc.aspx). It is 
important to note that MaryEllen drives a VW bug, not a VW 
bus, which is what was mistakenly said in the article. 

The International Council of Graphic Design Associations (lcograda) held its annual Design Week in Seattle 
from 09 - 15 July 2006. This was lcograda's first Design Week in North America. The UW was the host 
site for this event, so the SoA played a significant role in making it happen. Christopher Ozubko Professor, 
Visual Communication Design was the Conference Education Chair and organized the eight international design 
professional/educator led student workshops. The results of the theme of the United Nations' Mi llennium 
Development Goals may be viewed at http:/ / art.washington.edu/icograda/. Doug Wadden Professor. Visual 
1""'111'!1--------~~~~-~.,':", "I! Communication Design organized an exhibit at the 

•~••I:M .II! • Iii '· Jacob Lawrence Gallery, titled The State of 
t • • f f .,. • ~ (;,_ • ~ Design, Selecffons from University of Washington 

'-'#. Graphic and Industrial Design Alumni, which 
opened during Design Week. Karen Cheng 
Associate Professor, Visual Communication Design gave 
an evening lecture on 11 July at the Henry Art 
Gallery @ed "Designing Type.' Sean Bolan '04 
and Maurice Woods '05 were both leaders of 
student workshops and speakers in the Over 

the Fence Seminar. Sandra Kroupa Book Ails and Rare Book Curator. UW Libraries gave an in-depth presentation 
on the development of the book, and Tamara Moats Curator of Education, Henry Arl Gallery gave a special tour 
of the Maya Lin exhibit. Twenty-two students from the SoA Design Division were involved with preparation 
for the four-day workshops and worked during the event. Major sponsors of Design Week were Adobe, 
Microsoft, Sappi Papers, and Starbucks. 

MASTER OF FINE ARTS 
THESIS EXHIBITION 2006 
A welfattended and exuberant celebration 
on 26 May opened the MFA show this year. 

Autumn-Winter '0 6-' 0 7 
E-nfnollll- to all _ _.._ 

Check tha SIIA~ ClilltldM' of E- on/1111161 /tltp:/llttnsll/tlfltNI.IIIIu fer Mklllillllal­'"'_,.,_ _ _,, ,.,_,._ __ .......,.._.._ 

04 October - 28 October 
Alfredo Arretuin: Reclllt l'llnllllfS 
Open':'f.:": 1llelday 03 October, 4-6pm 
Jacob Gallery, 132 Art 8ulldln1 
Recent worl! by SoA alumnus, Alfredo Arreguin, will be featured. 
Gllilrt Hours. T.-J - SlbirdiJ, 12-4pol. ffK Martini- pltase CIU 2116.115.1105. 

04 October - 28 October 
':!'_"!!f.:.'?!!:_~!!fCO 
J:;',;~dl/:y':'fJfLtOc:.:::n. 4-6pm 
Curated by Deborah Caplow Lecturer, Art History, this show exhibrts worl! by 
prominent Mexican photographers. 
Glllorylloon~ - Sitlra!.12_... F.- ... ...,_pltasecall 201.&15.1115. 
08 November - 18 November 
Philip Sontla,.. and Dnill Brody: Recmtt P1/ntinp 
Openln~: 1llelday 07 NovetniJet; 4-6pm 
Jacob e Gallery, 132 Art Bulldlnl 
SoA Associate Professors of Painting+ Drawing, Philip Govedare and David Brody, 
will present a body of their most recent worl!. 
GlillrJ H"""Tuosdly - SatlnoJ, t2 ..... Far .... .,_pltasecall 201.115.1115. 
29 November - 09 December 
Wotts on Paper+ Smll/3d 
Openl111 reception: Tuesday 28 November, 4-6pm 
Jacob Lawrence Gallery, 132 Art 8ulldln1 

~==\!::-=.n1~~~~!t:O:dJ:~:= ... 211.115.tl05. 
10 January - 24 January 
Works in Prr/fmS: 1st Yur Master of FIM Am 

~~Jz~~4-6pm 
Group exhibition of work by MFA candidates lrom Ceramics, Fibers, Metals, 

~nL:,?;=!=l71:r;~n~eo=~=~: 
07February- 22 February 
Time Works 

~~~=4-6pm 
Juried exhibrtion of visual and sound works by SoA and DXARTS !Digital Arts and 
Experimental Media) students. 
GllleryllaoJn,Tuosdly - SatlrdoJ. 12-4tloo- For ..... -pltasecall-1115. 
07 March- 31 March 
School of Art 'OPEN' 2007 
()penlnJr reception: 1llelday 06 ~'k~ 
JiJcob Lawrerice Gallery, 132 Art-
Juried exhibrtion ol work by SoA undergraduate students. 
ltiMJIIws:Jwwllr-S..., ,,_.., ,._. ................... , . 
1'lleplilfJb closoll 211 - 25 -forSprioallruk. 

FLINTRIDGE 2005/ 20 06 
Three of the ten recipients of Flintridge Foundation 2005/ 2006 Awards 
for Visual Artists have SoA connections : Lauren Grossman '83 , Michael 
Spafford Professor Emeritus, Painting+ Drawing and j amie Walker Professor, 
Ceramics. There were 863 applicants for these awards, which "honor 
Cal ifo r nia, Oregon and Washin gton artists working in fine arts and 
crafts media whose work demonstrates high artistic merit and a distinctive 
voice for 20 o r more years. " This is th e fifth time that th ese awards have 
been offered on a b iennial basis , and it is the last year they will be awarded 
since th e fo undat ion h as redefined its focus. 

In the news: 
In the first ha~ of 2006, the Art History Division was featured on the UW Offce 
of Research web srte because half of the twelve faculty had received significant 
funding for research support. The faculty were Cynthea Bagel Associate Professor, 
Meredith Clausen Professor, Christine GOttler Associate Professor, Margaret (Peg) laird 
Assistant Professor, Marek Wieczorek Associate Professor, and Robin Wright Professor. 
See http:/ /wiWW.washington.edu/research/tp_arthistory.htrnl for more information. 

An undergraduate student in the Photography Program, Sarah Skinner, had a 
collaborative project featured in a February edition of the Seattle Postj ntelligencer 
(http://seattlepi.nwsource.com/local/ 259912_hope17.htmll. Skinner and eleven 
other photo students created work for an exhibit at Harborview Medical Center 
titled Context, Collaboration, and Installation under the direction of Ellen Garvens 
Associate Professor. Pholographr An article about that project appeared in University 
Week, 02 March 2006 (search the professor's name at http:/ /www.uweek.org). 
Images of the work accompany both articles. 

Karen Cheng Associate Professor, Visual Communication Design had her recent book, 
Designing Type, profiled in a University Week article on 13 April 2006 (search the 
professor's name at http:/ /wiWW.uweek.org). 

The Ceramics Program and DXARTS were included in an A&S Perspectiives article 
titled "Surviving the Senior Thesis," which can be found at http:/ /wiWW.artsci. 
washington.edu/ newsletter/ summer06/Thesis.htm. 

Layne Goldsmith Professor; fibers had her Art 329 class, "Commissions: The Artist/Client 
Process," profiled in the April/May 2006 issue of Fiberarts. The class was also 
highlighted in a University Week article from 20 July 2006 (search the professor's 
name at http:/ jwiww.uweek.org). 

Robin Wright Professor. Arl History and a recent acquisition at the Burke Museum, 
where she is Curator of Natiive American Art, were featured in an 04 May 2006 
article in University Week (search the professor's name at http:/ /wiWW.uweek.org). 

The Ceramics Program, its three professors-Doug leek, Akio Takamori , Jamie 
Walker-and their involvement with a recent show at the Kirkland Art Center were 
highlighted in a Seattle Times article, "Molding a New Generation of Ceramic 
Artists," on 16 June 2006. Go to http:/ /archives.seattletimes.nwsource.com/Web/ 
(search on title) to read the article. 
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Brodish 
The SoA would ~keto recog~ize and thank 
our donors. Wrthout the pnvate support 
of our alumni and friends, the SoA would 
be u~~ble to ~ustain many of it~ current 
activ1t1es. The1r valu~bl~ gifts d1rectty 
benefit our students_, 1ndMdual programs, 
and general ope_rattons. Even the 
production of thiS newsletter would be 
Impossible without help from our friends. 
We appreciate our donors' support of the 
arts and hope that the School continues 
to earn their respect. 

R~ a~da~1ch:~ J~~~~uzard 
l outse Carter 

Donor Recognition Levels 

Friend: S I - $999 

~:;;;c~~g?O.JJ16~99 

FRIENDS 
Paul A. and Vera Aguilar 
Jeanl.Aiexander 
~~"t.JI't! Thomas G. Alkire 
Dianne R. Anderson 
Katherine Anderson 
Peter Antovich and Diane Giii-Antovich 
Anne H. and Allen B. Ashby 
Susan M. Babcock 
Sylvia and E.l. Battin 
Tany~ M. Batura 
Maret L. Beauchamp 
Marcella W. Bendltt 
Lisa M. Benko 

5~~ ~ .. :~3 ~~~gJ~~ 
Julie M. Blakemore:Quesnell 

Mary Ann and Thomas D. Case 
Deborah E. Casso 
Daniel Gherkin alld Wendie Bramwell 
Adele H. Claril 

ifeW.e~-Jc~rl~YH!:~~~ Hauff 
Be~ Cotvi -Trachy and Ronald Trachy 

r laire 
lawrence DeCiaire 
l ouann and James DeCiaire 
Katrina l. Deines and Galen Minah 
AnnW. Dittmar 
lyrmae C. Donnen, James E. Overland alld Anrlika 

Donnen 
James W. Donnen 
Vasiliki[Myer 
Gretchen M. Ellders 
ElaineJ. Ervin 
Ti'!l!llieR. Fagan 
Phthp Fiash 
Katterli A. Frauenfelder and VICtor Kempster 
BarbaraJ. Freeman 
Kristin l. and Todd Frossmo 

~~~~a~- ~~2 ~rUnu2~ Gartler 
Diana ~- Gawle-Partovi and Saum Partovi 
Grego~ L Glass 
fa~~- G~~~ alld Darl)il. Price 
Carta Granat 

HUB PERMANENT ART COLLECTION 
As a student at the lJW, you may remember meeting your friends, going 
to a dance or having a hamburger in the Husky Union Building (HUBI. These 
days this multi-purpose facility is also the home of a growing permanent 
collection of art by students and alumni of the SoA. 

Lincoln johnson Director of Student Activities and Union Facilities 
initiated the HUB Permanent Art Collection in 1998 to "showcase the creative 
talents of students at the lJW." Each year he and a selection committee 
from across campus continue to build the collection by purchasing the 
work of graduating students. With nearly three million people visiting each 
year, the HUB is an ideal location for honoring the artistic expression and 
visual communication of our emerging artists. 

We encourage you to come to campus, have a snack in the HUB 
and enjoy their collection of art. It not only represents the work of some 
of the strongest emerging artists in the state, it is also a reminder of the 
quality of education and creative instruction that the faculty in the SoA offer 
to all students. 

SIIPPIIIU! 
ART 

Alumni notes 
We want to hear from you! Send the latest news about your research, 
publication, and/or art to alumnlnotetOart.waalllnaton.edu. Or, follow 
the alumni link in the upper right at http:/ jart.washington.edu. 
Crystal Anderson '06 had a solo show at Shift 
Gallery, Seattle. 

Satoko Asai Berz '06 began work on the staff at 
Earth~es, A Natural Col9r Company, Seattle, 
folloWIIlg a two-quarter mtemship with them. 

Mich~ ll e Bol ina:er '05 exhibited ~r work at 
~~~ Seders Gallery, Seattle, m June and July 

~~~~~.~.~J;~~~s1a~~ 
I 

Steve Carlton '06 will have a solo exhibiton at 
OlivoDoce Art Space, Seattle. 

Oonnabtlle tasis '97 exhibited her WOI"1< in a show 
titled Hunch at Howard House, Seattle, 06 April 
- 13 May 2006 
Michlel C.8{;;s.s '06 participa~ed in the Summer 

~on, ~.~~a~e~llb;~~rt Wilson 
Sally ~ltC '02 WOf! a commission for. a public 

~c= :~Kkogl~~~· i~Dju~~llation and 

Robert Connell ?O exhibited his Recent Paintings 
~oiafu~ ~~dson Galleries, Seattle, 02 June 

~:r~~~~~~~e:~~O& 
:':~·{~:ve~ ~~~~~c:,:~~~r~ ~ 
2006. 
Dlwn 81.._ '06 was a contrb.rtor to an exhbt 

=~~:~~~rzt:.~~es 
was pubhshed in 200s. She was also one of the 
guest cura_tors for the show that the cataloi! 
accomparned. 

Thomas E. Grothus and Wendy L Slotboom 
Audrey L Gruger 
Betha l. Gutsche 
Jane F. and George A. Hancock 
Jessie W. Hedden 
Robert Hefferman 
Donna N. and David J. Hill 
Rebecca F. Hug~es 
Kelty l.Humphnes 
Russell K. and Rhonda K. James 
Katherine Jarnes-Schuitemaker and John P. 

Schuitemaker 
Joanne and Jon Jonsson 
JoAnne M. Jugum 
Thomas B. and Gail B. Kass 
Etsuko Mary Kawaguchi 
Jayne Y. alld Howard Kim 
James Kling 
Katheryn L and Chapin K. ~rafft 
Joan_ S. and J<1seph A. Kubtnskt 
Kumtko and Mttsuru Kurosaka 
Thomas leggat 
~~~~fi~ ti:~d Tecia Legge 
Elizabeth H. B. lin and Daniel Baldini 
Diana M.loback 
l ydia C. lommers 
Dee ~nand Ashley F. lommers-Johnson 
Marbn E. and Andrea K. lybecker 
MHdred A. Magner 
Joan E. Mann 
Morris C. Martin 

~~geD. ~~~~8ride 
William~. a~d Betty W. Mcl ean 
Sandra l. Mtller 
Jennifer E. Moore 
Katherine M. Newton 
Wen_dy S. Noritake Brunner Oblak 

]~~ia~a~!';f~'Wa~~alld Mark A. Palmatier 
Noellyn A. Pepos 
Sengdara Phounsavan and Meng A. lim 
F~tcher J. and Dinah C. Pomeroy 
Rtchmond T. and Usa Prehn 
Charles R. Reinholz 
CarynK. Roman 
Cra tg_ J. Sawyer 
Bonn1e J. Scranton and Cornel Civca 
KarenJ. Sherman 
Deborah A. ~nd Jeffrey l. Sherwood 

R. Stata 

Robert E. Struzenberg 

lf~~c~ C.)~~~~ten 
Tacoma Weavers Guild 

~~:-~~:~Wu~1~aplin 
~~~=r~-eT~u.i~d Kenneth H. Thomas 
linda l. M. Thomas 
Maureen S. and Rosindo R. Tiritilli 
J. lorraine and Michael Torrence 
Elizabeth M. and Roger A. Trachy 
Donn E. Trethewey 
Sarah N. alld lawrence E. Trimble 
Dawn R. Tyler 
Ka~ryn M. W. a[ld Thomas B. Tyler 

~~a~~: ~~dK~:n CouD~~ail 
Diane F. and John S~an Blake 
Julie Van Tosh 
Carroll B. and Charles F. Twiss 
l eslieJ. E. Vance 

~~~a~·- ~~~d~~ri~~mbrock 
Walter and Jean Walkinshaw 
Molly A. Walton 
Jerry W. Watt and Vreni Von Arx 
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Robert J. alld Joan M. Weis 
Victoria E. a[ld Charles 'N!'Jeatley 
Andrea l. Wtlson alld Chns larson 
Larissa C. Wilson 
Ellen C. Wi~eberg 
Joan and Ltncoln Wolverton 
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MaryEllen K. Anderson 
Robert C. and Dona l. Anderson 
Anne Gould Hauberg Trust 
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Anne Johnson 
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Mark Malone and Joan DeCiaire 
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Wendy Townsend 
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Jack A. and Rebecca Benaroya 
Ernest C. Brown 
Grace C. deCillia 
Gladys and Sam Rubinstein 
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Sen ~~~~ ~C~~~~d Master of the Urasenke 

Frank Vane 
Charles C. alld Beverly Wynn 
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Layne Goldsmith Professor. Fibers received a $5,000 Milliman grant to support 
the production of a video documenting the ongoing project "Commissions: The 
Aotist/Ciient Process" (Aot 329). She has raised $10,000 to date and is matching 
each contribution with funds from the project sponsorship. In March Goldsmith 
traveled to Kathmandu, Nepal, to work on production of the third group of 
carpets for this project, a trip which coincided with the pro-democracy 
demonstrations. Sponsors for this year's project include UW President and Mrs. 
Emmert, Jeannie and Bruce Nordstrom, Carolee Danz, luther Hintz, and return 
sponsors Nancy Baggott and Bob Johnson. Walk Softly, the exhibition of these 
carpets, was held at Consolidated Works in July 2006. Sponsorships for the 
2007 "Commissions: The ArtisVCiient Process" are being accepted through 
Autumn Quarter 2006. 

,\· ·•, · ··olynn B~wnre. P~ut Ber&er. Ju~r Cl~rk.liyne Coldsmrl~ 
Chnstrne Gottlel. Je~nette t.lrlls. Chusto~her 01ubko. J~mre W~lk~ 
!'' • · ··,·,OebuCoi.ChmGrundel.leanetteMrlls.PMSelrlr., 

LynnBatarnre 
UWSehooloiArl 
801353440 
Seatue.Washrn&ton9&195-H40 
telephone20SSS52442 
em~rl, bililnrtl;llu.washoniiOn edu 

Suhtl>plrons m~ybe 1equesled•ywsrn1 the enclosed 
enwelope11 canl~tlllllhepenon~bne \Vesuuntail 
dan~hon pel yea/ to help wrth production and m~rhnl cost; 

SubmiSSIOn dead/me for next newsletter 

Fnday 26 January 2007 

CDntact l'rof8uor Goldtmltlllll f&oldiOu.wa,.,.......edu for mont Information. 

Lauren &rosunan '83 exhibited her work in a one­
person show at 1-k:lwNd House, Seattle. Titled Not 
ConSlmed, her work was on show from 16 
February - 01 Apri 2006. Tara McDermott '04 had work in ReSOilance: The 

11th Annual Pl)otographic Competition Exhibition 
at PhotographiC Center Northwest, Seattle. 
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